HAMPSHIRE COUNTY GROUP INSURANCE TRUST

98 KING STREET

NORTHAMPTON, MA  01060

TO:
All Trust Member Units

RE:
Minutes of January 19, 2022

Executive Committee Meeting


Via Zoom Teleconference 
MEMBERS PRESENT:

Russ Kaubris 


Lisa Banner


Michelle Hill
Rich Carmignani Jr 

Deborah Kuhn


Donna Whiteley
Denise Cashin


Emily Russo
OTHERS PRESENT:

Joseph Shea 


Cynthia Smith


Diane Sexton
Michele Komosa



CALL TO ORDER

In compliance with the Governor’s orders suspending certain provisions of the open meeting laws due to Covid-19, this meeting was held via Zoom telephone/video conference.

Chairman Russ Kaubris called the meeting to order at 9:02 a.m. with a quorum present.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES (pg. 3-5)
Chairman Russ Kaubris requested that the minutes of December 15, 2021 be approved by unanimous consent, all were in favor.    

FINANCIAL REPORT (pg. 6-15)
Financial Report
The Financial Report for the month of December was presented reflecting a starting balance of $5,612,597.52 with a total monthly income received of $5,996,954.75 and monthly expenses of $5,202,902.95 with a total net monthly income of $794,051.80 and an ending month balance of $6,406,649.32 with accounts receivable of $684,908.83 leaving a total of $41,947,363.98. 

Investments and CD’s for December 2021
The investments portfolio value was $13,700,043.20 with a market change of $414,060.89 leaving a total of $14,114,104.09.  The starting balance in CD’s was $16,168,374.52, with interest earned of $4,119.89 leaving a balance of $16,172,494.41.

DECEMBER EXPENDITURES (pg. 15)
The expenditures for the month of December were reviewed.  Joe pointed out that we received approximately $1.2 million from CVS Caremark as our 1st quarter rebate with them.  
Chairman Russ Kaubris requested that the full financial report be approved by unanimous consent, all were in favor.  
WELLNESS UPDATE

Michele gave an update on the Wellness Initiative program:
· Participation – There has been an uptick in members creating accounts on Wellable, Ahealthyme, and Learn to Live.  Units are encouraged to keep promoting these platforms. 
· Wellness Events – There have been 5 more events scheduled for February and early March including webinars and cooking classes.  
· Mini Grants – The request for mid-year reports has gone out and are due back by January 26th.  To date, Michele has sent 3 reminders and has only received 1 report back.  
· Wellness Credits – BCBS has agreed to let us utilize our wellness credits to pay for the Wellable platform which hosts our spring and fall challenges and online fitness classes.  
For more information on any wellness programs contact Michele Komosa via email at michelek@hcgit.org. 

COUNTY RETIREMENT ASSESSMENT (pg. 16-17)
Joe reported the Trust’s appropriation to the Hampshire County Retirement system for FY2023 is $108,561.00.  The annual increase is usually 7-10%, this year it was about 1%.   

COVID IMPACTS (pg. 18-21)
Joe explained the federal government has passed that insurance companies need to cover up to 8 in-home covid tests per person each month.  This will be covered for our members under their prescription coverage, using their CVS Caremark ID cards.  BCBS will not be covering these and will deny any reimbursement requests.  

Joe also reported that the government is currently offering 4 free in home covid tests per household by visiting www.covidtests.gov.  

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE OPENING

Joe reported Lisa Blackmer has left her position in Buckland for another job elsewhere, therefore she has stepped down from her seat on the Executive Committee representing towns under 5,000.  We will be filling this position at the next IAC meeting, next week.

INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO (pg. 22-24)
Joe explained we have investments in 4 separate accounts with approximately 25% of it in government bonds.  Joe stated our investment advisor has recommended moving from the low interest government bonds into something a bit more aggressive.  The Executive Committee was okay with this with the only concern being that we stay within the approved municipal investments list.

LIFE INSURACNE RATE RENEWAL (pg. 25)
Joe explained the life insurance renewal rate will remain the same again.  This will be guaranteed for another 2 years, effective July 1, 2022.  

On a motion by Rich Carmignani Jr, seconded by Lisa Banner, it was voted to continue with Boston Mutual for Life insurance for 2 more years at the current rate.  This was followed by a roll call vote with all in favor. 

FY RATE RECOMMENDATION (pg. 26-31)

Joe explained although we saw an increase in claims over the last quarter, we have still seen an increase in our reserves as many services continue to be cancelled or postponed due to Covid.  It is uncertain how covid will continue to impact services and claims, especially now with the addition of coverage for in home covid tests.  This was followed by some discussion.  

On a motion by Lisa Banner, seconded by Deborah Kuhn, it was voted to recommend to the IAC to maintain the current rates for FY2023.  This was followed by a roll call vote with all in favor. 

1099HC

Joe explained the 1099HC’s from BCBS are coming in 2 forms, one reflecting coverage from January to June, and the other showing July to December.  The reason for the 2 forms is because of the change in pharmacy benefit to CVS Caremark.  The 2 forms together are proof of a member having creditable coverage for the year.  

ADJOURNMENT

Chairman Russ Kaubris requested to adjourn the meeting by unanimous consent at 9:45 a.m., all were in favor.  
Respectfully submitted,

Cynthia Smith
Meeting Schedule
Insurance Advisory Committee – January 26, 2022, 10:00 a.m., via ZOOM

Executive Committee – February 16, 2022, 9:00 a.m., via Zoom

Executive Committee – March 16, 2022, 9:00 a.m., via Zoom
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